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Present:  John F. Fairbanks, Laila J. Michaud 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Mr. Fairbanks called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Selectmen’s Office at Town 
Hall. 
 
APPROVAL OF WARRANTS/MINUTES 
 
Ms. Michaud moved that the Board approve the regular session minutes of March 15 and 
March 23, 2010, as printed.  The motion was duly seconded.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Board members reviewed and approved the following warrants: 
 

March 29, 2010  Payroll #59   $146,467.75 
    Accounts Payable #58  $ 71,301.47  

   
 March 30, 2010  Deduction #59D  $129,609.70 
 
ANNUAL TOWN ELECTION WARRANT 
 
Ms. Michaud moved that the Board sign the Warrant for the Annual Town Election 
taking place on Tuesday, April 27, 2010 at the Westminster Elementary School from 7 
A.M. to 8:00 P.M.  The motion was duly seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
HISTORICAL COMMISSION APPOINTMENT 
 
Mr. Fairbanks moved that the Board appoint Joan Longcope to the Historical 
Commission.  The motion was duly seconded.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
7:07 PM EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
Mr. Fairbanks moved that the Board meet in executive session to discuss collective 
bargaining.  Ms. Michaud seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously on a 
roll call vote. It was noted that the Board would reconvene in regular session from 
executive session.   
 
7:30 PM REGULAR SESSION 
 
WESTMINSTER BUSINESS PARK EARTH REMOVAL PERMIT HEARING – 
PHASE II 
 
Chuck Scott of CFS Engineering, along with WBP owners Bob Hakala and Steve Powell 
were on hand to discuss the Earth Removal Permit Application.   Mr. Scott explained that 
the application is for the removal of approximately 77,480 cubic yards of earth material 
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to construct a roadway on the property located on Theodore Drive.  He also stated that 
Phase II has been approved by the Conservation Commission and Planning Board. 
 
Selectmen asked when Phase I might be completed.  Mr. Scott stated that there is 
approximately 5% of the work remaining and they may need another extension when 
their current extension is up in June, 2010. 
 
Both parties agreed to continue the hearing until Monday, April 12, 2010, at 7:15 p.m. 
 
8:21 PM ADJOURNMENT 
 
Ms. Michaud moved that the Board adjourn.  Mr. Fairbanks seconded the motion.  The 
motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Laila J. Michaud, Clerk 
(Prepared by B. Kazan) 


